

SUSANA MARTINEZ Governor JOHN A. SANCHEZ Lieutenant Governor

NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1, Santa Fe, NM 87505-6303 Phone (505)476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030 www.env.nm.gov



RYAN FLYNN Cabinet Secretary BUTCH TONGATE Deputy Secretary

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

February 19, 2016

Kimberly Davis Lebak Manager Los Alamos Field Office 3747 West Jemez Road, MS A316 Los Alamos, NM 87544 Michael T. Brandt Associate Director Environment, Safety, Health Los Alamos National Laboratory P.O. Box 1663, MS-M991 Los Alamos, NM 87545

RE: FEE ASSESSMENTS AND APPROVAL OF CLASS 1 MODIFICATION TO THE LOS ALAMOS NATIONAL LABORATORY (LANL) HAZARDOUS WASTE PERMIT EPA ID #NM0890010515 HWB-LANL-15-033

Dear Ms. Davis Lebak and Mr. Brandt:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received a permit modification notification from United States Department of Energy and Los Alamos National Security, LLC, (collectively the Permittees). Entitled *Notification of Class I Modification to the Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) Hazardous Waste Permit Inspection Plan* dated July 7, 2015, referenced by WM-DO-15-0131 and LA-UR-15-23536.

The Permittees notified NMED of the updates made in Permit Attachments E of the Hazardous Waste Facility Permit (Permit) for Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL). The NMED has reviewed the notification and hereby deems it administratively complete.

An electronic version of the modifications is enclosed with this letter, and can be found on the NMED Hazardous Waste Bureau website at www.env.nm.gov/HWB/lanlperm.

Ms. Davis Lebak and Mr. Brandt: February 19, 2016 Page 2

The New Mexico Hazardous Waste Permit and Corrective Action Fee Regulations, 20.4.2.201.B(2)(b) NMAC require the assessment of fees. The fee invoice for the Class 1 without Prior Approval Permit Modification was sent to the Permittees on August 14, 2015. Payment is normally due within sixty (60) calendar days from the date that you receive the invoice in accordance with 20.4.2.301.C NMAC. However, because NMED submitted an assessment of supplemental permit fees to the Permittees for State fiscal year 2016, and the Permittees transmitted payment of these fees, the fee invoice was paid under these supplemental fees.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Siona Briley of my staff at 505-476-6049 or at siona.briley@state.nm.us.

Sincerely,

*

John E. Kieling

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

Attachments:

CD Attachment

cc:

- D. Cobrain, HWB, NMED
- N. Dhawan, HWB, NMED
- S. Briley, HWB, NMED
- L. King, EPA 6PD-N
- D. Hintze, EM-LASO
- P. Maggiore, LASO-OOM, MS-K490
- A. Dorries, ENV-DO
- J. Arnswald, LASO-NS-PI, MS-A316
- M. Haagenstad, ENV-CP, MS-K404

File: Reading and LANL Class 1 Permit Modification without Prior Approval 2016 HWB-LANL-15-033